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July 29, 2024 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
 
Docket # 2024 NOV 
 
Patrick Doherty 
Program Manager 
Compliance Assurance Division 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety  
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE: PacifiCorp’s Response to Notice of Violation – PC_GCA_20240604_1315 
 
Dear Patrick Doherty: 
 
PacifiCorp provides the following response to the finding(s) identified in the “Notice of Violation 
PC_GCA_20240604_1315” (Notice of Violation or NOV) issued by the Office of Energy 
Infrastructure Safety (Energy Safety) on June 28, 2024. On June 4, 2024, Energy Safety conducted 
an inspection of PacifiCorp’s WMP initiatives in the vicinity of the city of Dunsmuir, California.  
 
Energy Safety found the following violations:  
 
Violation 1. Energy Safety observed that in implementing WMP initiative 8.2.3.1.2 - Pole 
Clearing, PacifiCorp failed to adhere to its protocol of pole clearing around pole ID 90505 at 
coordinates 41.3271629996257, -122.323769769563. Energy Safety considers this violation for 
adherence to protocol to be in the “Minor” risk category. 
 
PacifiCorp Response: 
 
PacifiCorp records show that the pole was cleared on April 4, 2024. In response to the notice of 
violation, the Company conducted a field inspection on July 3, 2024, and found dead branches 
within a 10' radius of the pole 10' up from ground. The Company took corrective actions and the 
dead limbs were removed from a 10' radius on July 3, 2024. No additional corrective actions are 
planned. Please see below images of the field inspection before the limb was removed and after. 
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1 - Before Corrective Action 

 



Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 
July 29, 2024 
Page 3 
 

 

2- After Corrective Action 

 
PacifiCorp appreciates the opportunity to provide this response to Energy Safety’s 
PC_GCA_20240604_1315. Please refer any questions to Pooja Kishore, Regulatory Affairs 
Manager at 503-813-7314 or californiadockets@pacificorp.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Allen Berreth  
Vice President of Transmission & Distribution Operations  
PacifiCorp  
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000  
Portland, OR 97232 
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